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We CARE

We respectfully acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People as the traditional custodians of the land upon
 which we meet and learn on.

We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge their connections to country,
sea and water ways.

On Friday 29 August the Year 5 & 6
students boarded the buses and headed
off to Australind and participated in the
annual Jarrah Winter Carnival.  A day jam
packed full of Donnybrook District High
School spirit of football, netball and soccer.

The weather was glorious and the effort,
teamwork and sportsmanship of our
students was outstanding. A great day was
had by all and the Donnybrook White
football team even came away with the
trophy. 

Thank you to all of the Parents who
coached and supported and were there for
your child/ren on the day.

Junior Campus
Winter Carnival



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne
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As Term 3 fast draws to a close, it really is incredible to reflect on what has taken place over the past 8
weeks and what is still to come in the final 2 weeks. I genuinely hope our school community is proud of all
the opportunities our staff provide the students. Our teaching and support staff combine magnificently to
ensure students from Kindergarten to Year 10 have a rich offering of experiences that engage them in their
learning and importantly address their individual needs. I thank them all and applaud the effort they put in to
make a difference through quality programs and a focus on student wellbeing. 

Term 3 has been full of highlights, including interschool academic and sporting events, Book Week,
assemblies, AdventureWorks workshops and camp, swimming lessons, excursions and incursions. Still to
come is the much-anticipated Primary Celebration of Learning evening and the whole school Footy Colours
Day on the final day of Term 3.

Celebration of Learning - Wednesday 17 September
The Primary Celebration of Learning provides a wonderful opportunity for parents and carers, and extended
family members to visit classrooms, view student work and chat informally with staff. Please mark this on
your calendars and pop into the school to show your support. 
Term 3 concludes on Friday 26 September and school recommences for students on Tuesday 14 October.
Monday 13 October is a School Development Day.

2026 Structure and Programs
Planning for next year is progressing well with an agreed class structure in place. This structure ensures
class numbers throughout Primary and Secondary will remain well below the recommended sizes. This will
continue to assist our teaching staff to create the conditions that better support students to progress their
academic, behavioural and social and emotional learning. 

We will be continuing to offer up an array of opportunities to capture students who require both revision and
extension. Through small group tuition by teaching and support staff, we will target specific areas of the
English and Mathematics curriculum.
Importantly we will continue to capitalise on the strengths of our staff, placing them in areas that are going to
positively impact student learning and the programs that are offered across the school. I’m genuinely excited
on how 2026 is shaping up and encourage parents and carers who would like further information on next
year, to give me a call or pop in for a chat. I would welcome the opportunity to talk about your child and what
we as a school will be doing to support him/her.

2026 Camp Program
As part of our planning for 2026 and beyond, we are making changes to the camp program that has been in
place for the past 3 years. We have secured 4 places at Mornington Adventure Camp (40 minutes from
Bunbury) which provides the school with a purpose-built facility to conduct high energy and engaging
outdoor education camps with students from Years 6-10. 

Importantly there will be a continued link to social and emotional learning, with each camp having its own
unique purpose. I look forward to providing parents and carers with further information around the program in
the end of year packages.
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PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
Continued

Voluntary Contributions 
My sincere thanks to the families that have been able to contribute towards their child’s schooling through
payment of the voluntary contributions. These contributions ($60.00 per Primary student and $235.00 per
Secondary student) are supporting a number of current projects that will enhance the learning environment
for our students across both campuses. On the Junior Campus we have a permanent shade structure being
built over a sandpit and an additional swing set being installed. On the Senior Campus we have been able to
fast-track the purchase of two 3D printers to boost the offerings within our STEM-related courses. Without
parent contributions across the school, projects such as these may sit in planning for considerably longer. 
 
As a school we are focused on improving classroom and play areas and it is wonderful to know that family
contributions play a key part in this. 
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JUNIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Alex Gibson
Deputy Principal

 Focus: 

“We follow class

procedures.”

Since our last newsletter, our students have been busy learning, creating, and representing our school with pride.

Book Week was a highlight, with our annual parade showcasing some incredible costumes—including a bin
chicken, the Cat in the Hat, Willy Wonka, and Little Red Riding Hood. The library was alive with daily activities
exploring book adventures, and we thank Mrs Bible, Mrs Daniels, Mrs Stone and the rest of our wonderful
Education Assistants for bringing the week to life. As part of the celebrations, author and illustrator Gabriel Evans
visited our school, leading engaging workshops for Years 1–5 on the art of illustrating stories.

Soapbox Public Speaking Competition
We were also proud of the eight students from Years
3 - 6 who represented the school at the Collie-Preston
Soapbox Public Speaking Competition, presenting
persuasive and thoughtful speeches on topics such
as “Homework is here to stay”, “Mental health
matters”, and “Tests aren’t conclusive.”

Primary Winter Carnival
Our Year 5 and 6 students displayed teamwork and sportsmanship at the Primary Winter Carnival, with two
football teams, two netball teams, and a soccer team taking part. A special congratulations goes to our
Donnybrook White Football Team, who secured first place.

In-Term Swimming is underway, with most classes attending in Weeks 7 and 8. Student behaviour has been
exemplary, with all students showing CARE in their conduct both at the pool and on the way to and from lessons.
We look forward to seeing the same from our Year 5 and Pre-Primary students during Weeks 9 and 10.
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS
Fiona Hunter

Associate Principal

 Focus: 

“We are responsible

for our own behaviour”

Term 3 has been a busy and productive term so far with achievements across Sport, academic extension
activities and art. We have the pleasure of celebrating our students and all of their talents.

Year 9 Camp – A Journey of Growth and Resilience 
The Year 9 camp was a truly memorable and rewarding experience, offering students the chance to challenge
themselves, connect with their peers, and grow in ways that extend far beyond the classroom. 

Throughout the week, students faced a variety of physical challenges, from rafting down an icy river at dawn to
tackling long treks and outdoor activities, yet the greatest challenges were not only physical. The camp pushed
our young people to show resilience, adapt to unfamiliar circumstances, and step outside their comfort zones. 
In the beginning, some students hesitated to lean on others, but as the days unfolded, they discovered that
trust and teamwork were essential. They learned to be vulnerable, to listen to one another and to share their
strengths. Slowly, bonds of trust and respect formed, and the group grew into a team. Watching this
transformation was nothing short of inspiring. 

Leadership emerged naturally as students recognised opportunities to support one another. Whether it was
taking the lead in a group task, encouraging a friend who was struggling, or celebrating achievements together,
our students showed that true leadership comes from compassion, courage and collaboration. 

Socially, the camp was just as powerful. New friendships were forged, existing ones deepened and students
developed a richer understanding of one another. Sharing meals, reflecting on activities and simply spending
time together away from the routines of daily life helped strengthen their sense of community and belonging. 
The camp experience is, in many ways, a reflection of the journey into adulthood. It showed students that life’s
challenges are best faced with resilience, thoughtful problem-solving and the support of friends. Each obstacle
that was overcome became a lesson in perseverance, teamwork, and self-belief. 

As staff, it was an absolute privilege to witness this growth. The maturity, courage and joy our young people
displayed throughout the week filled us with pride. We look forward with excitement to the next camp and to
watching these incredible students continue their journey of growth and discovery. 
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS
Fiona Hunter - Associate Principal

Continued
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS
Janene Wells

Deputy Principal

 Focus: 

“We are responsible for

our own behaviour”

As we move through the term and the Djilba season has set in, we have encountered steady rain and cooler
temperatures transforming our surroundings. Noneycup Creek has been overflowing, and we’ve delighted in
watching flowers starting to bloom. Our winter crops in the raised garden beds are thriving, producing an
abundance of healthy vegetables that have brightened our outdoor spaces. 

Book Week was a highlight, with students and staff embracing the spirit of storytelling through some truly epic
costumes. Dorothy from The Wizard of Oz, the Lorax, Maleficent, and many other beloved characters made
memorable appearances. 

We were also fortunate to welcome visiting authors and writers into our English classes, the ‘Write a Book in a
Day’ offering students valuable inspiration and insight into the craft of writing
. 
Adventureworks workshops provided Year 7, 8, and 10 students with opportunities to build teamwork and
communication skills through engaging, hands-on activities. Meanwhile, Year 9s, accompanied by Mrs Hunter
and Mrs Townsend, braved the cold and wet conditions to paddle down the Blackwood River—creating
unforgettable memories during their Week 7 expedition. 

Despite the wet weather, our Year 7 and 8 students showed great resilience and enthusiasm at the Lightning
Carnival, competing in Netball, AFL, and Volleyball. A special congratulations to our girls’ Volleyball team, who
emerged as champions in their division. We extend our heartfelt thanks to all the parent volunteers, as well as
Mr Matthews, Ms Cartledge, and Mrs Kremer, whose support made these experiences possible. 

With only a few weeks left of the term, we wish all our students well in their final assessment tasks and
encourage them to keep being the best versions of themselves. 
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Jannine Wells - Deputy Principal
Continued



Deidre Hughan
Education AssistantMacqLit
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In MacqLit this semester we have
been enjoying our new series of
books. Students have been very
enthusiastic about group reading
and have had the opportunity to
choose between fiction and non –
fiction books. Generally, at the end
of a Macqlit Lesson each group will
read aloud for 10 - 15 minutes. The
purpose of this reading time is to
assist students to apply the isolated
skills that they are learning during
our sessions.
This semester with the assistance of
some of our amazing EA’s, we are
introducing Reinforced Reading with
some of our Macqlit students.
Education Assistants listen to the
students read aloud twice a week,
first a challenging text, then a text
that they can practise their fluency
and expression on. Students are
loving reading and expanding their
vocabulary and knowledge on all
sorts of books from Working Dogs,
Volcanoes, Animal Migrations and
the most popular, Ancient Egypt.



Noongar Season
Djilba (Aug-Sep)
Noongar Word 

of the Week
darap
 (dive)

Wendy Mountford
Cultural Education Advisor
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With AIEO and teacher guidance, the students: 
• Explored the ways Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander people gather and use observations of the
night sky in spiritual, physical and cultural
connections to Country.
• Developed an appreciation and respect for the
knowledge, stories and understandings of the night
sky from Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.
• Gained an appreciation of Noongar language
through learning the words for:

In Australia, the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
people are recognised as the first astronomers.
Among other things, they use their knowledge of the
night sky for food gathering and navigation purposes.
However, instead of focusing on the position of the
stars to form the constellations, Aboriginal astronomy
focuses on the whole of the sky, including the dark
patches between the stars. They see the connections
between the sky and the land, viewing them as one
entity.
Our Year 5 students were introduced to a story about
the night sky called ‘Emu in the Sky’ as told by an
Aboriginal person.
The Emu in the Sky is one story that is familiar to
many Aboriginal communities across Australia and
relates to a particular constellation. As shown in the
video we viewed, the shape of the Emu is formed
from the dark patches in the Milky Way and almost
stretches across the whole sky.
Aboriginal people relate the position of the emu in the
sky to the breeding behaviour of the emu on the land.
From the position of the emu, Aboriginal people know
when it is time to harvest the emu eggs for food.
Between March / April and July / August, when the
emu in the sky is visible across the entire sky and is
orientated diagonally with the head up, the emus on
the land are laying their eggs and sitting on their nests
to incubate the eggs.
This observation is important because it indicates to
the Aboriginal people when the eggs can be collected
for food.

 emu (waitj)
sky (worl)

star (djinda)
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY LIBRARY INFORMATION
SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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CANTEEN MENU



2025 CALENDAR TERM 2 
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2025 CALENDAR TERM 3 & 4


